Westmoreland Town Board

Budget Workshop

October 7, 2013
Supervisor Gregory Sydoriw called this workshop to order at 6:50 P.M. at the Westmoreland Town Hall, 100 Station Road, Westmoreland, New York.  Present at this meeting Councilpersons Charles Hebbard, David Husted, Hubert Pritchard and Kenneth Eisnor.  Also present Bookkeeper Linda Talma, Payroll Clerk Diane Rolewicz and future Councilperson Scott Brown.

The Supervisor stated we were getting a later start due to the Board’s visit to the Westmoreland Pool.  He introduced Diane Rolewicz and Scott Brown to all the Board members and indicated the next budget meeting will be Tuesday, October 8, 2013 at 6:30 P.M. and if need be Thursday, October 10, 2013 at 7:00 P.M.

The Martin Drive Sewer Fund was reviewed. 

 There are twenty-six (26) units on Martin Drive and they currently pay $587.00 annually in sewer charges. Linda Talma explained that the rate is set by the Town of Kirkland and passed on to us.  We have been using the fund balance in an effort to keep the cost down.  The fund balance is now $505.00.    She added that this process can’t continue as the fund balance will soon be exhausted and this fund generates no money.  

Ms. Talma stated the rate from Kirkland is slightly lower this year, but the rate will remain fixed.

Supervisor Sydoriw stated we would continue with the Lighting Districts.  
· Tindall Lighting is in good shape at .37 per thousand and the tax rate will remain the same at $1,400.00. 
· Clark Mills Lighting contractual expense will be increased by $200.00.  The rate is now .36 per thousand and we will need about .02 per thousand more. Increase in revenues will be $200.00.

· Westmoreland Lighting contractual expense will be increased by $150.00.  The rate is now .42 per thousand and will be increased by .02 per thousand to .44. Revenues will increase by $250.00, and $1,590.00 will be used from the un-appropriated fund balance.
The Supervisor went on to explain that the Purification contractual line item in the Tindall Water District was increased to accommodate increases in water testing charges. 
Councilperson Pritchard advised the Board he spoke with Steve Gassner from MVWA regarding the installation of new meters in the Tindall Water District which could be read by MVWA.  He was told the cost would be $190.00 per meter installed.  Mr. Gassner told Councilperson Pritchard the billing could also be assumed by MVWA for an additional charge.   Councilperson Pritchard asked if MVWA would consider taking over the district.  Mr. Gassner replied that would take further negotiations but he would speak with Pat Becher, who is always receptive to new districts and would get back to Councilperson Pritchard.

Discussion continued and Supervisor Sydoriw told the Board there are serious problems with forty-one (41) of the 145 meter readings in the Tindall Water District.

The equipment line item in Transmission and Distribution was increased by $3000.00 for meters.

Councilperson Hebbard stated he thinks we should have MVWA install new meters in each residence within the Tindall district, take the readings and transmit those readings to us to generate the bills.  The Board members all seemed to be in agreement. To prepare, it was decided to increase Transmission and Distribution, equipment by another $8,000.00, from $20,000.00 to $28,000.00.
 The Westmoreland Water District also has meter issues, the unaccounted for use is at 40%.  The Fire Department and the Highway Department are not metered, so that could account for a lot of it.  Supervisor Sydoriw suggested we install meters in these two locations, not for billing purposes but to try to account for this water.

Linda Talma stated that we need to be able to account for this because of possible growth within the Westmoreland Water District. 
Councilperson Pritchard asked about the Thruway.  Bookkeeper Talma explained that while they are paying their bill, we really don’t know if they are being billed properly because the master meter is not being read.  The Water Plant Operator states it is under water, as well as the master meter on Blackberry Patch and Eureka Road.

Personal Services was raised by $753.00 to accommodate for raises.

Councilperson Eisnor stated we have all been saying the water operators have not been doing a good job, why should they be given a raise.  He feels we should save the money.  Councilpersons Hebbard and Pritchard agreed.
Supervisor Sydoriw reminded the Board that anyone in the Water Plant Operator position must be certified, you can’t just hire anyone.  He is afraid that if the water plant operators are not given raises they could leave.

 Bookkeeper Talma stated that State Retirement is still going up, $200.00 for just one (1) employee.  
Revenues for this district remained unchanged except for a $50.00 decrease in the interest earned.

Spencer Settlement Water District now has twenty-one (21) users. The City of Rome increased the water rate by .28 per thousand.
All appropriation funds will remain the same as last year.

On the revenue side; metered sales is being reduced by $340.00 and interest by $5.00.

Camelot Water doesn’t have a lot of activity.  We always bill $.44 per 1000 gallons over what Rome bills us.  This fund will remain consistent with 2013.
General Fund was discussed next starting with the salary schedule.  Supervisor Sydoriw stated there will be no raises for Elected Officials, Assessor, Historian or Planning and Zoning Boards. He then went through the schedule and indicated the following positions will have a 3% raise, Bookkeeper, Supervisor Clerk, Deputy Town Clerk, Justice Clerk, Assessors’ Clerk, Deputy Highway Superintendent, Highway Clerk, Senior Library Clerk, Codes Officer, Water Plant Operator, Assistant Water Plant Operator, Water Clerk, Heavy Equipment Operator (HEO), Medium Equipment Operator (MEO), ZBA and Planning Board Secretary, and Spencer Water Quality. 
Discussion commenced again regarding which employees should receive wage increases.  Councilperson Hebbard indicated he feels those that are doing their job well should be compensated.  Councilperson Eisnor indicated he will not take a raise this year, and doesn’t feel the Highway Superintendent and the Water Plant Operators should not get one either.
Supervisor Sydoriw reminded the Board that salaries must be advertised for all Elected Officials.
Councilperson Eisnor asked the Board for their thoughts on a raise for the Highway Superintendent.  He added that the Highway Superintendent currently pays substantially more for his health insurance than he used to. However, he feels conflicted because the Highway Superintendent does not work with the Board, is rarely in the field with the men and is still hauling sand.  Maybe he doesn’t deserve a raise.  Councilperson Pritchard relayed to the Board how the repairs on Schieferstine Road were done.
Councilperson Hebbard asked the Bookkeeper how much more the Town would spend if a 3% raise were given to all employees.  Linda Talma replied the total of Personal Services, right now, equals $326,000.00. A 3% raise across the Board would equate to another $10,000.00.

Bookkeeper Linda Talma alerted the Board that the Highway Superintendent has budgeted to lease a new plow truck and purchase a new pickup.  If he were to lease another truck next year, in 2015 he would have two (2) lease payments due totaling approximately $100,000.00.
Town Board contractual was increased by $1500.00 for attending the NYC Conference.

The Town Justices Personal Services increasing by $880.00 for raises have asked for a new fire proof file cabinet increasing Equipment by $100.00 and Contractual by $1,000.00 for attendance at the NYC Conference.

Supervisor Personal Services was increased by $715.00 to accommodate raises, Equipment by $500.00 to purchase a new computer and $1,000.00 in Contractual for the NYC Conference.
The Bookkeeper stated that the Tax Collector did not ask for a raise so Personal Services is the same as 2013, and Contractual was decreased by $50.00 because of excess postage that has accumulated.

Budget Personal Services will remain even.

The Assessor also did not ask for a raise for himself, but Personal Services was increased by $233.00 to give the Assessor’s Clerk a 3% raise.

The Town Clerk Personal Services was reduced by $182.00 resulting from a cut in the Deputy Town Clerk’s hours.  Equipment was increased by $500.00 as the Supervisor feels some sort of computer maintenance will be required.

The Attorney fund, Records Management and Operation of Buildings will remain unchanged from 2013.  Supervisor Sydoriw added the heating and cooling system in the building is obsolete and the new Board may want to consider upgrading those systems.
The line item for Central Printing was reduced by $1,000.00.  This is the fund used for paying printing and postage charges for the joint newsletter.  

Control of Dogs remains unchanged.

Safety Inspections Personal Services was increased $480.00 to accommodate raises.

Public Health, Registrar of Vital Statistics is unchanged.

Transportation, Superintendent of Highways is increasing $1,720.00 in Personal Services and $3,750.00 in Contractual to pay for cell phone charges of both the Highway Superintendent and his Deputy.
In the same regard, the Garage Contractual was reduced by $3,750.00 as these charges will now be paid from Superintendent of Highways, contractual fund.

Street Lighting, Contractual was increased by $500.00 to accommodate for higher rates.
The Sidewalks fund will not change from 2013.

Economic Assistance and Opportunity, Programs for the Aging will be increased by $95.00

Culture and Recreation, Recreation Administration is unchanged. 

Parks, because the Tentative Budget reflects all funding be taken from the Pool, the Parks Contractual line item is increasing$11,000.00.

Supervisor Sydoriw stated he feels if the Town continues to fund the pool, it should be done the same as any other organization, and the Pool Association should be given a set amount of dollars.  Councilperson Pritchard added that Board has four (4) choices when it comes to the pool 1. Continue as we are

                     2. Close it

                                 3. Find someone else to run it



         4. Sell it

Councilperson Hebbard indicated that possibly we are at the point where the Town just can’t afford the pool any longer.  Councilperson Eisnor stated that if we decide to keep it going we must insist the Town control all the funds.

Supervisor Sydoriw thought this was a good place to leave off for tonight and stated October 8, 2013 at 6:30 P .M, we will begin with the Highway Tentative Budget and Highway Superintendent Carl Eddy will join us.  He recessed this meeting at 9:02 P.M.
Respectfully submitted,

Jody S. Burdick

Town Clerk

